STATE BOARD OF MASTER ELECTRICIANS

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE: 
January 23, 2018
TIME: 
10:03 a.m. 

PLACE: 
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 302

Baltimore, MD 21202

MEMBERS
PRESENT:
Jack Wilson, Chairman



Brett Warner, Industry Member
Francis Harrison, Consumer Member


John Woodall, Industry Member

Todd Borz, Board Secretary

STAFF
PRESENT: 
Robin Bailey, Executive Director 
NaTerra Bailey, Administrative Specialist
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
MEMBERS
ABSENT:
Paul Donoghue, Industry Member


Robert Welborne, Vice Chairman

CALL TO ORDER: 

Chairman, Jack Wilson, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Master Electricians to Order at 10:03 a.m. at 500 N. Calvert Street, Room 302, Baltimore, MD 21202.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on November 28, 2017. Motion was made by Mr. Borz, seconded by Mr. Woodall, and the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes as written.
The members reviewed the minutes of the Executive Session held on November 28, 2017. Motion was made by Mr. Harrison, seconded by Mr. Woodall, and the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes as written

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT 
Complaint ELEC180002- additional information was requested for further review.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Robin Bailey, Executive Director, announced she would be out for surgery on February 12, 2018. She also informed the Board that she would be conducting random audits, checking for Continuing Education Course completion.
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS
PSI exams submitted the following statistical summaries for the month of November 2017:
Electricians


     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Master Electricians
	25
	5
	20
	20%


PSI exams submitted the following statistical summaries for the month of December 2017:
Electricians


     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Master Electricians
	34
	10
	24
	29%


It was reported that 25 candidates were tested in November, 5 passed, 20 failed with a 20% passing rate.  It was reported that 34 candidates were tested in December, 10 passed, 24 failed with a 29% passing rate. Since January 2017, the passing rate is 26%, and since the inception of the test in January 2006, the overall passing rate is 30%.  There are currently 5,399 active licensees.
NEW BUSINESS

Director, Robin Bailey presented the Ethics filing requirements to the Boards members and informed them that all ethics reports must be filed and any entity regulated by DLLR must be listed.

Director Bailey also informed Board members of the most recent Legislative memo from Secretary Schultz.

Director Bailey also discussed drafting a concept paper to remove fee regulations from the current statue. A Motion was made by Mr. Woodall and seconded by Mr. Harris and unanimously carried for Director, Bailey to draft a concept paper to remove fees from current statue. A Motion was made by Mr. Woodall and seconded by Mr. Harris and unanimously carried to allow Director Bailey to move forward with recommendations of concept paper.
CORRESPONDENCE
The Board responded to multiple emails sent from various licensees.

The was presented with an email from Mr. Greg Garrison an inactive master electrician,  requesting to be allowed to use 10 online continuing education hours to renew his license. Mr. Garrison is currently stationed overseas serving on an Airforce Base for the next 2 years, and could not get to a classroom to complete the 5 hours of continuing education required to be completed in a classroom. A Motion was made by Mr. Borz and seconded by Mr. Woodall and unanimously carried by the Board to allow Mr. Garrison to substitute 5 hours of online continuing education for the 5 hours of in class training due to his current circumstances. NaTerra Bailey was instructed to inform Mr. Garrison that this would be a one-time waiver.

The Board members reviewed an email from Steven Mc Daniel discussing the licensing examination time restraints. NaTerra Bailey was instructed to respond to the Mr. Mc Daniel and inform him of accommodation that can be made under the ADA.
COUNSEL’S REPORT

Director Bailey informed the Board of the new Bill. Ms. Kinstler reported that the new Bill has no number and that there are some departmental concerns with the new Bill to create a statewide journeyman and apprentice license. Currently journeyman and apprentice licenses are issued within each locality. The local jurisdictions currently handle permitting services, inspections and complaints. Mr. Wilson stated that the Board would never have enough manpower to process the all the complaints that are currently processed by the localities. Ms. Kinstler stated that the localities would no longer have any authority, and if the local jurisdictions want to retain regulatory authority there will be no statewide journeyman/apprentice license.
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
Motion was made by Mr. Woodall seconded by Mr. Borz, and unanimously carried to enter into Executive Session at 10:33 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202, in order to consider advice provided by Counsel regarding license applications and examinations pursuant to § 3-305(b) (7) of the General Provisions Article, Annotated Code of Maryland.    

Upon completion of the Executive Session, Motion was made by Mr. Borz, seconded by Mr. Woodall and unanimously carried to convene to the public meeting at 10:38 a.m. 
APPROVAL OF FINDINGS OF EXECUTIVE SESSION

The members reviewed the findings of the Executive Session held on January 23, 2018.  Upon Mr. Borz’s Motion, and Mr. Woodall’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the findings of the Executive Session.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion was made by Mr. Woodall, seconded by Mr. Welborne, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:15 a.m.

___________________________________
 
____________________

Jack Wilson, Chairman
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With Corrections
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